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Koniglich Norwegische Botschaft Berlin
PRESS RELEASE - ROYAL NORWEGIAN EMBASSY, BERLIN

07 February 2003
On 7 February an incident on a Sea Tiger vessel near the Delft islands resulted in the tragic loss of three lives.

The situation leading up to the incident had been discussed between the Government of Sri Lanka (GOSL) and the
Liberation Tigers of Tamil Eelam (LTTE) on 6 February. On the evening of the same day, the parties agreed on a
procedure to resolve the matter by asking the Sri Lanka Monitoring Mission (SLMM) to conduct an inspection of the
vessels involved to clarify the situation. Due to an apparent communication failure between the LTTE naval commander
and the cadres on board one vessel, the crew members were not informed of the agreed procedure, and the cadres set
fire to the vessel and took their own lives.

In cooperation with the SLMM, the parties will review existing procedures in order to avoid similar incidents in the future.

The ongoing session of peace talks will continue as scheduled
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